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BOOKS SOUGHT FOR "ATTTC SALE' - The St. Charles Lindenwood Alumni Club
needs books to se Ll at YMrs. Sibley'’s Attlc Sale,'™ an antique, arts and
cralts and [lea market event scheduled June 8 on campus. Proceeds from
the sale of books will be used toward college scholarships. Books may be
delivered to the Alumni Affairs Office, 206 MAB, or they can be picked up
by calling Book Booth Chairpersons, Virginia Terry at 723-2233 or Irene

llettich at 946-0049. For more information about the June 8th event, call
isther Fenning at the Alumni Allfairs Office, extension #317

A _"THANKS' FROM THE GOLDSTEINS - Mr. and Mrs. Gene Goldstein and their
family convey their appreciation to Lindenwood stafl, faculty, students
and administrators for contributions made to the Jewish Hospital Heart
Fund in memory of Gene's father, Irwin, who died recently.

TICKETS STILL AVAILABLE - It's not too late to purchase tickets for
the fashion show and lunchecon March 9 at Schneithorst's Hofamberg Inn
in Ladue. The noon event is sponsored by the St. Louis Lindenwood Alumni
Club. Kathy Leonard, a 1972 alumna and news reporter for KSDK-TV, will
narrate the show. Tickets, priced at $15 for the luncheon and show,
are available by contacting Esther Fenning at the Alumni Affairs Office,
extension #317. Proceeds from the tickets, which include a tax-deductible
amount, will be earmarked for scholarship awards to deserving students.

HAZEINOOD JOINS BOARD - Keith W. Hazelwood, an attorney and partner at
[lazelwood, Barklage § Barklage, P.C., in St. Charles, has been appointed
to the Lindenwood College Board of Overseers. The 22-member board is an
advisory body to the college's board of directors. Members, several of
whom have voting rights on the board of directors, serve for three-year terms.
Hazelwood is a 1967 graduate of Dartmouth College and a 1970 graduate of
Washington University School of Law. Active in the community, he is a past
president of the St. Charles Jaycees; a member of the St. Peters Rotary Club;
and a board member and chairman of the lLegislative Affairs committees of
both the St. Charles and St. Peters chambers of commerce. He also has
been active with the board of advisors to the Lindenwood Performing Arts
Dept., and he serves on the YMCA Board of Directors. Hazelwood will
attend his first meeting as a member of the board of overseers when it
meets May 17 on campus.

RANDY WALLICK, Editor JAMES I. SPAINHOWER, President

“L inden Week Communique' is published each Tuesday morning during the fall, winter and spring semesters and biweekly during the
summer. Froduced as a joint effort of the college’s Public Relations Office and Printing Center, it is disseminated to all faculty, staff and
students. The deadline for submission of editorial copy is 2 pm Monday prior to Tuesday's publication; copy should be sent to the Public
Relations Office, #6 Roemer Hall.




VOLUNTEETI  SOUGHT - Faculty, staff and students who can voluntee 1 [ew
hours to th. college's Alumni Phone-a-Thon should contact Jim Thompson at
extension #320 or Esther Fenning at extension #317. The first phase of the
fund-raising event continues through March 13, and your help is needed to
make this event a success!

NO NEWSLETTER NEXT WHEK - Because of spring break, the '"Linden Week
Communique' will not be published next week. Publication of the weekly
newsletter will resume March 19.

Student News...

MEASUREMENTS NEEDED FROM MAY GRADUATES - All seniors who will graduate
in May need to stop by the Bookstore to be measured for caps and gowns.
After March 9, there will be a $10 late fee for measurements. Faculty
members who will be participating in spring commencement May 18 should also
notify the Bookstore. For further information, contact the Bookstore at
extension #300.

CIRCLE K OFFICERS - Newly-elected officers of Lindenwood's Circle K Club
are Abby Tuttle, president; Denise Hackenworth, vice-president; Carrie Fisher,
secretary; Stacy Cirar, treasurer; and Dana Condellire and Doug Hoggatt,
board-at-large members.

Faculty/Staff...

FACULTY MEMBER FEATURED - W. Dean Eckert, Ph.D., chairman of the Art Dept.,
is among key speakers taking part in a two-month cultural secries sponsored
by the Japan America Society of St. Louis, Inc. Eckert will present a
lecture on Shinto architecture March 6 at 4:30 p.m. at the Brown Hall Lounge
on the campus of Washington University. A nominal admission fee is charged.

TELEPHONE DIRECTORIES AVAILABLE - New editions of Southwestern Bell's
Suburban North telephone directories are available to faculty and staff
members. Copies can be picked up in 9 Roemer Hall.

FLICK THE SWITCH - A reminder to faculty, staff and students to turn
lights off in classrooms and offices if you are the last person leaving a
room. Do you part to save electricity.

SOFTBALL ANYONE? - Faculty and staff members interested in forming an
interdepartmental softball team should contact Kris Cordes at extension #383.
Spring is near, so let's grab the gloves, bats and Nikes and head to the

diamond.
This Week on Campus...
TODAY - 9 a.m., North Council for Accreditation of Teachers in Education

- 11:30 a.m., President's Luncheon, Legacy Room, Ayres Cafeteria
- Noon, Faculty Council Meeting, Cardinal Room, Ayres
- 7:30 p.m., Lake St. Louis Government Film, Young Hall Auditorium
- 8 p.m., Studio Night, "Appalachia, My Sorrow," 213 FAB
WEDNESDAY - 11:30 a.m., Accreditation Meeting, Cardinal Room, Ayres
- Noon, President's Legacy lLuncheon with students, Legacy Room, Ayres
- 8 p.m., Studio Night, "Appalachia, My Sorrow,'" 213 FAB
THURSDAY - 11:30 a.m., Circle K Luncheon, Legacy Room, Ayres
- Noon, Faculty Meeting, Cardinal Room, Ayres
- 8 p.m., Studio Night, "Appalachia, My Sorrow,'" 213 FAB
FRIDAY - All residence halls close at 6 p.m.
MARCH 9-17 -Spring Break



